














on throughout the night.  Vehicles negotiating the steep driveway of 
one house is an ongoing problem. 

 We are deeply concerned about who will be responsible for the 
management of the people renting this large house.  We are 
seniors and we find it very stressful to have to deal with people who 
may be drinking excessively and behaving recklessly. 

 We are concerned about the matter of vehicles.  The drive-way into 
76 Adams Road is extremely steep, and we believe will provide 
difficulties for holiday makers who are inexperience in steep 
inclines and who arrive at the facility at night. 

 Please, come and see for yourself.  The house on 7 Adams Road is 
poorly designed, occupying most of the block with no barrier 
between it and the neighbours.  It is very unsuitable for use as a 
large holiday house in a residential area.  Using the site as an 
investment holiday rental will greatly impact on our quality of living. 

may provide difficulties to visitors arriving/leaving 
at night (refer site photos – Attachment 8.1.1e). 
To this regard the proponents have advised that a 
sensor light will be located at the front of the 
dwelling to assist, as well as possibly locating 
solar lights along the edge of the driveway. A 
condition has been placed that some sort of 
barrier or bollards be placed along the eastern 
side of the driveway to assist drivers particularly 
when reversing up the driveway.  

 

 



In response to the objection lodged in relation to our proposed holiday house at 

7 Adams Road Denmark. 

 

We have met the neighbours who have lodged this objection on one occasion, during 

which time we advised them that we intended to build a holiday house.  There was no 

discussion at the time regarding whether this would be for our sole use.  We have not 

intended at any time to be deceptive in the process as our plan has always been to rent 

the house in order to pay the loan on the property.  We do not consider renting the 

property to be a commercial business; rather it is a means of paying the mortgage.  

We intend to regularly visit the property during the year to utilise as a family holiday 

home.  

 

When we initially enquired with Denmark Council as to the process to follow in 

building a holiday home, we were advised to put in planning and then building 

approval and we could apply to use the home as a holiday rental at a later date.  We 

complied with this advice as we were unsure of the completion date of the build.  Our 

primary intention in building the home is to utilise the property as a holiday home that 

our family will use over many years to come but we also wish to provide the 

opportunity to enjoy the area to other holiday makers.  Our understanding is that at 

present the demand for holiday accommodation in the area is greater than the current 

supply. 

 

Prior to making the significant financial commitment in building we took guidance 

from the Shire of Denmark Town Planning Scheme No.3 Policy 19.3 - Holiday 

Homes’ that identified Weedon Hill as a preferred area for holiday homes. 

 

In response to the specific points raised in the objection: 

 We appreciate that our neighbours have lived in the area for many years with 

no neighbours above them.  We specifically chose to purchase the block after 

renting the neighbouring property and because we had enjoyed the amenity of 

the area over many years as holiday makers.  We feel we do have an affinity to 

the area and wish to protect the current ambience and environment as much as 

possible. 

 We have endeavoured to keep as much vegetation on the property as possible, 

while taking account of council requirements for building and the BAL.  

Council records would indicate the significant negotiations that occurred with 

the Planning Department in order to obtain planning approval to ensure the 

building satisfied the strict fire safety requirements now required in the 

Weedon Hill area.  This impacts on the amount, type and location of 

vegetation on a property.  We removed 2 karri trees – one that was dead and a 

risk and another that was in the building parcel.  A number of smaller trees at 

the front of the block had to be removed to make a driveway.  This was kept to 

a minimum.  The remaining vegetation that has been removed has been in the 

building area.  We intend to plant screening trees at the bottom of the block 

and revegetate areas that were affected as a result of construction once the 

building work has finished. 

 Fire mitigation measures have impacted on the vegetation on the property.  

Prior to planning and building approval we met with the Ranger on site and 

had further discussions as the Denmark Shire Ranger was not satisfied that the 

block had been brought to ‘parkland standard’ to minimise the risk of fire.  



The significant work taken to satisfy fire prevention requirements does affect 

the aesthetic of the area; however, fire prevention requirements have risen in 

the past few years and are mandatory. 

 We have built a home with the intention of maximizing views of the area, as 

have many homes on Adams Rd.  Given the steepness of the block, we have 

had to build out from a point, which has meant that while the home is level at 

the front, it is quiet high at the back where the deck area is.  We anticipate that 

our family and other guests will use this area; hence our intention to plant 

screening trees to provide greater privacy to our neighbours at the front. 

 We are using a well-known and award winning Great Southern builder.  While 

we understand that a building site can be noisy at times, we are sure that our 

builder would work within the requirements regarding after hours noise limits. 

 From a council diagram that we have viewed there are very few holiday 

homes in Adams Rd.  Block 112 is a holiday rental and adjoins both ours and 

the objectors’ properties; however the house is actually situated at the level of 

our house, so I assume this is of less impact than if it were at the level of block 

111.  The other blocks adjoining ours and diagonally opposite are vacant, thus 

reducing noise for the permanent residents.  We would therefore dispute they 

are surrounded by holiday homes. 

 As we have previously indicated, we intend to use South Coast Properties as 

our managing agent.  They manage many holiday homes in the area and I’m 

sure are experienced at dealing with disorderly or disruptive tenants both long 

term or holiday makers.  We are intending to provide details of the code of 

conduct and property manager to all surrounding neighbours. 

 The block is steep and we have done our best with the driveway, having it 

sealed as required.  We note that due to the typography of the area there are 

many other holiday houses with steep driveways.  There will be a sensor light 

in the car park to assist with night time arrivals – given the location of the 

driveway in relation to the neighbours property there is no potential for impact 

on them. 

 We are seeking approval to advertise the home as a holiday rental specifically 

to enable our family to use the property as well as enabling others to enjoy the 

experience of the area.  While we appreciate the concerns of our neighbours 

and will do everything possible to mitigate any impacts on their property, we 

have undertaken this process in good faith, following the council regulations 

that are currently relevant. 





Attachment 8.1.1e – Site Photos 
 

 



 




